May 29, 2003

Ms. Raichelle Glover

Bank of America Foundation

NC1-007-18-01

100 North Tryon Street

Charlotte, NC 28255-0001

Dear Ms. Glover;

I hope you are doing well. I am sending this update to give you a sense of our progress to-date on the new Sonja Haynes Stone Center for Black Culture and History.  Since your last visit here the Board of Trustees of the University have approved the change in our name and we have made that transition in all communications. 

Over the last year we have been forging ahead with our fundraising efforts to further support the new building and also to build an endowment for our roster of scholarly and cultural programming. Already alumni have sponsored fundraisers for us in Washington, D.C. and Atlanta and we will have another in Charlotte on Saturday, June, 7. Hopefully you will be able to join us for that event. Our last event is scheduled for late September in New York. 

The progress on the construction of the new building is encouraging. Finally we have some material sense of the Center as it slowly takes shape at its south campus site. We are approximately 35% through the construction phase with a projected May 2004 completion date. That provides us with ample time during the summer to move into the building and to prepare for our inaugural season in the fall 2004.

A national committee of alumni, Advisory Board members and Center staff is coordinating our planning activities. We are considering a wide range of programs to highlight the Center and its work and are particularly pleased that selections from the 

Hewitt Collection will be the first exhibit featured in the new Gallery/Museum of the Center. We are fortunate, also, that a donor has been located who has taken the naming opportunity for the Gallery/Museum. This naming designation is waiting for approval from the Board of Trustees.

I, and the Opening Season Committee, look forward to working with you to make the exhibit of the Hewitt Collection a successful event. We are currently identifying additional funds to sponsor workshops for schoolteachers and K-12 students. We see the exhibit as a great opportunity to focus on the arts as a way of looking at African-American History.

I have enclosed a recent photo of the new building in its early stages. In the coming weeks our annual report will be available and I will send you a copy for your review. I hope to speak with you soon to discuss the Hewitt Collection Exhibit in advance of my next meeting with our Opening Season Committee. Again, thank you for your support for our work, and I look forward to talking with you.

Sincerely,

Joseph Jordan 

Director

